

November 16, 2018

M. G. (Glen) Sanders
President
Firewise Consulting
Box 253
Shawnigan Lake, BC VOR 2W0

Dear Mr. Sanders,

Thank you for your letter of September 18, 2018, regarding the fire training programs your organization offers. I have discussed the letter with Michael Walker, the Chair of the Fire Sub-Council, and Danielle Paradis, the Safety Codes Council Administrator of Certification.

While discussing your letter in the context of our certification program, the Administrator pointed out that since your organization is accredited to deliver ProBoard certifications for NFPA 1031 and 1033, they are already recognized by the Safety Codes Council as out-of-province equivalents for safety codes officer certification. In light of that fact, and in recognition of the limited time available at sub-council meetings, the Chair respectfully declines your generous offer to make a presentation to the sub-council on this topic. If you wish to provide more information to the sub-council by email or letter, I would be happy to forward it to the members.

At the Chair's request, I will share your letter with the members of the Fire Sub-Council at their upcoming meeting. We will be sure to get in touch should the members request a meeting with you.

The Chair would like to thank you for reaching out to share information—communication is a cornerstone of a strong safety codes system! Please don't hesitate to contact me at 780-413-6059 or by email at allison.karch@safetycodes.ab.ca if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Allison Karch

Public Relations Coordinator

au Kil

CC: Michael Walker, Chair, Fire Sub-Council (by email)

Danielle Paradis, Administrator of Certification, Safety Codes Council (by email)